TRI-COUNTY CONEWAGO CREEK ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP MEETING JANUARY 25, 2012

MINUTES

I. Welcome and Call to Order

II. Financial Report

No report; Treasurer not present

III. Election of Officers

Bob Censier and Larry Coble were re-elected to the Board.

Officer elections were held and the following were elected: Stephanie Eisenbise, President Larry Coble, Vice-President Hal Royer, Treasurer

IV. Grant Updates

Hershey Meadows 319 Grant

Buffer is fully planted. 20 acres of buffer restoration. Mark Metzler is now doing maintenance on the site. The site has turned into a birding mecca. Observation area built by Eagle Scout, Graham Rich. Signs will be installed. Draft of sign designs will be shared at future meeting.

New 319 Grant

Survey work on Old Hershey Road site has been completed, permit application in progress. Should have permit by spring/summer for proposed fall construction.

V. Conewago Initiative Update

Initiative continues to move forward. A lot of ag BMPs being implemented, particularly terraces, waterways, and fencing. Some buffer projects in the works.

This summer, several interns will be brought on board. Fish surveys are slated for the coming year.

VI. Priorities for 2012

Group discussed other priorities for the coming year. Will look to work with Neales to host Earth Day at Aberdeen again—that is always a highlight. Native tree nursery—discuss tree selection next meeting. Increase membership. 5K run on Rail-Trail?

VII. Next Meeting
February 29, 2012, 7:00 PM at Conewago Township Building

Tri-County Conewago Creek Association

Board of Directors and Officers

2012

Name (Officer)	Term Expires	
Bob Censier	2014	
Larry Coble (Vice President)	2014	<u>-</u>
Stephanie Eisenbise (President)	2013	
Matt Royer	2013	
Hal Royer (Treasurer)	2013	
Ben Simmons	2012	
Mike McKinne	2012	
Tom Murray	2012	
John Hertzler	2012	